
ST COLUMBKILLE’S CHURCH 

2 Kirkwood St, Rutherglen, G73 2SL 

Tel:  0141 647 6034 
Website:  www.stcolumbkille.org.uk  

Email: stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk 

Parish Hall: hall.stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk  (07840 640915) 

Charity No. SC011041  

CLERGY 

Fr Bernard Mournian (Parish Priest) Fr Pat Hennessy (In Residence) 

Rev. Michael Ross (Deacon) 

Please pray for the following:- 
 
Sick:- Karen Roarty, Brian McCulloch, Mary 
Frances Murdcoh, Margaret McGuiness,        
Raymond Horan, Niamh Edelsten, Robert      
Morrison, Margaret McGuiness, Patrick        
Gallagher, Tony Quigley, Morag Beattie,         
Josephine Bonner, Anne Harvinson, Michael 
Hoy, Maria Cowan, Kathleen Cowdren,        
Margaret McGuiness, Helen Cameron, Susan 
McNally, Eric Russell, Hugh McTominey 
 
Recently deceased:- Michael Burns, Bernhard 
Diemon, Carol McKinnon, Noeline McMonagle, 
Bernie Ridge, Eileen McPhail, Annie McAllister, 
Donna Lynch, Hannah McFadden, Sandra     
Cannon, Anna Beaver, Joe McDevitt, Joe 
McColgan, Daniel McCafferty, Leanne Gallacher, 
James Russell. 
 
Anniversaries:- Michael Hughes, Thomas 
Quigley, Patrick McGrath, Frank McLaren, 
Thomas Quinn,  John Mallon, Jim and Kitty 
McGrath, Mary McColgan 
 
Birthday Blessings:- Anne Quinn, Mark Cowan, 
John Mitchell, Mary McLuskey 
 
Wedding:- Congratulations to Mary and Eddie 
Tolan as they celebrate 65 years of marriage! 
 
Sanctuary Flowers in recognition of:- Patrick 
and Allison Curran, Robert McGregor, Janette 
Hyland 
If you would like to sponsor the flowers in the 
sanctuary for July, in honour of or in memory of 
a loved one, please fill out the form provided 
and place in the green box in the stall. 
 
Ordination Anniversary:- Congratulations to Fr 
Mournian who celebrated 5 years of priestly 
service on 30th June, what a blessing he is to our 
parish! 
Congratulations to Fr Stephen Reilly who       
celebrated his silver jubilee of ordination this 
week.  

Ad multos annos for you both! 
 

15TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

9TH JULY/10TH JULY 2022 

 
HOLY MASS (Services marked in red will be live-streamed) 

Mon - Fri:- 10am, (Rosary, 10.30am) 

Saturday:- 10am, 4pm (Vigil) 

Sunday:- 9am; 10.30am; 12 noon & 4pm 

FUNERALS THIS WEEK:- 

Monday 11th July, 10am - Donna Lynch R.I.P. 

Wednesday 13th July, 10am - Noeline McMonagle, R.I.P. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONFESSIONS:- Mon-Sat 9.30-9.55am,  

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:- Mon-Sat, 9.30-9.55am 

BAPTISMS:- To arrange a baptism please contact the 

Church Office.  

Next baptismal preparation course - 3rd August 7pm 

 

HALL CAFÉ:- Open Tues, Thur, Sat and Sun 

 

WELFARE CLINIC:- First Saturday of the month 10-12         

WEEKLY DONATIONS 

Please support your parish through the weekly collection, our     

income relies solely on the donations of our parishioners.           

Contributions can be made in the form of a standing order or online 

donation through our website, using these bank details. 

Sort Code:  83-26-24 

Account No: 00255006 

***Filling out our Gift Aid form will allow us to claim an extra 25% 

of your donation from the taxman, at no cost to yourself! Standing  

order and Gift Aid forms are on our website or at the end of the 

pews in church. Completed forms can be put in any of the boxes at 

the back of the church.*** 

***THERE WILL BE NO 1PM MASS OR DIVINE     

MERCY HOLY HOUR DURING JULY AND AUGUST.  

*** THE CHILDREN’S LITURGY HAS NOW STOPPED 

FOR THE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS AND WILL RETURN 

ON 21ST AUGUST 



PARISH PILGRIMAGE (ROME AND ASSISI) 

We are planning a parish pilgrimage to Rome and 

Assisi from 18th September 2023 to 25th Sep 2023. 

Our tour company (Alba Tours) will offer a talk on 

the pilgrimage on Thursday 25th August  at 7pm in 

the church hall. N.B. Please note the change of date 

for this meeting. 

JUMBLE SALE 

Margaret Devlin and friends would like to thank 

everyone who came along to the jumble sale. 

With your help they raised £1555 for the    

Building Fund. All raffle prize winners have been 

contacted by phone and can collect their prizes 

from the hall on Tuesdays or Thursdays 10.30-

12noon. Thank you to Margaret and friends for 

all their hard work organising and running the 

jumble sale. 

FOOTBALL MEMORIES 

If you enjoy talking about football the way it was, or 

like seeing old football photos/memorabilia, come 

along and share a few football memories.  Everyone 

in St Columbkille’s knows someone who was a good 

footballer. The next meeting is Tuesday 12th July at 

11am in the church hall.  All sessions are Dementia 

friendly. 

PRECIOUS BLOOD OF JESUS 

The month of July is dedicated to the Precious Blood. The feast of the Precious Blood of 

our Lord was  instituted in 1849 by Pius IX. The early Fathers say that the Church was 

born from the pierced side of Christ, and that the sacraments were brought forth  

through His Blood.  

Promises of Jesus to those who honour His Precious Blood 

To all those faithful who shall recite for three years, each day, 2 Our Fathers, 2 Hail 

Marys and 2 Glory bes in honour of the drops of blood I lost, I will concede the       

following five graces: 

1. The plenary indulgence and remission of your sins. 

2. You will be free from the pains of Purgatory. 

3. If you should die before completing the said 3 years, for you it will be the same as if you had          

completed them. 

4. It will be upon your death the same as if you had shed all your blood for the Holy Faith. 

5. I will descend from Heaven to take your soul and that of your relatives, until the fourth generation. 

SPUC APPEAL - PUBLIC CONSULTAION ON BUFFER ZONES 

The Society for the Protection of Unborn Children are asking as many people as possible to respond to 

this consultation which will run until Thursday 11th August 2022. Brief details on the proposed Bill are 

given below and SPUC have produced a guide to filling out the consultation. We have a few copies of 

this guide at the back of the church which you are free to take away to help you fill out the consultation. 

As we have only a few copies please return them when you are finished so others can use them. The 

guide can also be found on SPUC’s website (https://www.spuc.org.uk/scottishbufferzonesconsultation) 

 

‘A public consultation has been launched on a bill proposed by Gillian MacKay MSP to bring in buffer 

zones around facilities that provide abortions in Scotland. Ms MacKay's proposals would criminalise all 

pro-life activities in the vicinity of abortion facilities. If this Bill becomes law, anyone taking part in a pro

-life vigil in Scotland would be subject to a 6 month jail sentence for a first offence, and up to 2 years in 

prison for subsequent breaches. It is vital that we have a large response from pro-lifers in Scotland. If 

this Bill becomes law, there are likely to be other measure to prohibit public pro-life witness and the  

display of pro-life material in public areas.’ 

HALL CAFÉ - SUMMER OPENING TIMES 

During July the café will be open as normal every 

Tuesday and Thursday but will be closed for 3 

weekends:- 16th/17th July, 23rd/24th July and 

30th/31st July. In August the café will be closed 

from 1st-10th August reopening on the 11th      

August. 

Last week’s collection - £2056. Thank you for your 

generosity 




